



CHEDISTON AND LINSTEAD GROUPED PARISH COUNCIL
A meeting was held on Monday 15 July 2019 at 7.30 pm in the Linstead Village Hall

MINUTES

1. The Vice-Chairman welcomed Cllrs and members of the public, those present were John Ibbott, Sarah Ward, Mark Titchiner and Sheila Clifford
2. Apologies for absence were received from Janet Heath, Jo Wareham and Terry Tooze.
3. There were no Declarations of Interest to declare.
4. Minutes of Annual Parish meeting held on Monday 20 May 2019 and AGM minutes were recorded as a true and accurate account of the meetings and the Annual Parish Minutes were duly signed.
5. Matters arising from minutes not covered by the agenda.                         Janet Heath has put together a proposal to support the extension of the 30 mile per hour limit along Huntingfield Road for 250 metres from the junction with the B1123 to make the junction safer.  The proposal has been given to Cllr Burroughes.                                                                                    Defibrillator training took place on 24th June and was well supported.                                              
6. Public Forum. DM mentioned that TB had intended to be present to speak regarding the speed danger on the B1123 at Hill Farmhouse particularly when the school bus stops. She will attend the September meeting. DM also reiterated the danger to road users caused by overgrowth to the field opposite Church Farm even though the council had cut the verges in May.  Cllr Buroughes asked JI to attend the official opening of the Linstead Village Hall disabled access refurbishment on 3 August.  Funding is now available for the purchase of the second defibrillator to be installed in the Phone Box at Chediston. He also confirmed that he is now a sub-coordinator for the Chediston Neighbourhood Watch scheme and will communicate issues around the village.
7. Finance - Quarterly Financial Statement given to Councillors. Cheques for signature - £75.00 Cheque for Trevor Brown, internal auditor, £58.38 Cheque for Clerk expenses.
8. Internal Audit Report has been placed on the web-site – There were no recommendations to record.
9  Code of Conduct was read out and adopted by the Parish Council.  Copies will be e-mailed to all Councillors.
10. Correspondence                                                                                           Police Locality Meeting – 22 July 2019 – 10a.m. in Town Hall, Halesworth                  Public Mtg Tim Passmore and officers, Q&A session 24 July 2019              4.40pm – 7pm Holton Village Hall                                                                       Sizewell C Update – Stage 4 consultation – Public events                     Halesworth Town Council – One Hour Free Parking proposals – unfortunately this means the thoroughfare car park will no longer have any free parking after August this year.  Angel Link North, Angel Link South, Post Office and Station Road will have one hour free parking. SCC – Suffolkonboard, intention to cease bus timetables, The Parish Council will print off the new timetables and arrange for them to be displayed.                                                                                    ESC – Planning Application process is to become paperless.  Clerk will receive training in September 2019.                           
11. Correspondence for circulation                                                                            Clerks and Councils Direct       Cllr Burroughes District and County Reports       
12. There was no other business to discuss..                   
13. Date and Time of next meeting, 16 September 2019 – Chediston Church Room
Signed ……………………………………………..    Dated ………………………...

